
1 

 

 

    The Vine 
St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 
                                       NOVEMBER  2024 

“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

Thanksgiving 

Receiving our Daily Bread 

with Thanksgiving 
 

By giving us the Lord’s Prayer as a model for prayer, 

Jesus invites His followers to pray for their daily bread 

every day.  But in a land of abundance, what does this 

mean?  As a people who will most likely never have to 

wonder where their bread for the day will come from, what does it mean to pray for it? 

 

In his explanation of this part of the Lord’s Prayer in the Small Catechism, Martin Luther said this, 

“God certainly gives daily bread to everyone without our prayers, even to all evil people, but we 

pray in this petition that God would lead us to realize this and to receive our daily bread with 

thanksgiving.” We can see in this prayer a call to thankfulness, and even contentment, 

acknowledging the Lord as the source and giver of all good gifts. 

 

As the people of St. John’s, we were gather on Thanksgiving Eve, November 27, at 7:00 PM, to 

offer God our thanks for our daily bread.  One way we can express our thankfulness, is giving as we 

have received.  So all are encouraged to bring along an offering for the Napa Food Bank as well.     

 
Sunday Bible Class 

A Man Named Martin 
Pastor Mike will be continuing a study of the story and legacy of 

Martin Luther.  The purpose of this class is to examine Luther's life 

and times through the lens of history, religion and theology.  But the 

point is not just to gain historical knowledge about the man.  The 

story of his life naturally leads into discussion about the authority of 

Scripture, the nature and meaning of the gospel, and what it means 

to stand up for your faith in word and deed.  We will be meeting in 

Room 8. 
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This month we conclude our worship series on Paul’s letter to 

the Ephesians, devoting two Sundays to important words from 

Paul regarding living our faith in the workplace, as well as 

bring armed by Christ for spiritual struggles.  We also mark 

special services in the Church year, observing All Saints 

Sunday on November 3 and wrapping up the liturgical Church 

year by celebrating Christ the King Sunday on November 24. 

 

November 3 (All Saints Sunday) 

“Blessed Are You” – Matthew 5:1-12 

We step out of our Ephesians series on All Saints Sunday to focus on the grace by which we 

are declared and called to be Saints.  In the Beatitudes, Matthew 5:1-12, Jesus describes a 

kingdom radically different from the kingdoms of the world.  This is a kingdom of grace 

and faith.  We are brought into the kingdom by grace, even though we are poor in spirit.  We 

live in this kingdom by faith, following Christ above all. 

 
November 10 

“Honoring Christ in our Work” – Ephesians 6:5-9 
Paul’s words about slavery translate into our present culture as instructions on how we think 

about being employees and employers.  What does it mean to work as though working for 

Christ, and managing others while mindful that Christ is your manager? 

 
November 17 

“The Armor of God” – Ephesians 6:10-24 
We are daily engaged in a spiritual battle with the forces of spiritual evil.  But God does not 

intend for us to go into this fight unarmed and unarmored.  Paul describes Christ’s gifts to us 

in terms of the armor of a Roman soldier.  How do I equip and make use of this armor in my 

daily walk? 

 
November 24 

“Not of this World” – John 18:33-37 
Jesus tells Pilate that His kingdom is “not of this world.”  By this He does not mean that His 

kingdom is not present and active in the world.  It most certainly is!  But rather it is unlike 

the kingdoms of the world.  How is Christ’s kingdom different and what does that mean for 

us? 
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Confirmation dates for November are the 6th, 13th, & 20th.  
All of these events will be in Room 10 from 7-8:30. We will 
have our big Thanksgiving Party Fellowship on Nov. 20th.  
Friends are welcome!  

 
Children's Church 

We are constantly looking for newcomers to join the mix for 
Children's Church.  If you have a desire to teach our kids on 
Sunday mornings, please contact Kevin Mathison.  
 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 DATE                  COUPLE                           YEARS    

 

                                                                                                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

1 Mike & Judy Biggs 38 

6 Andrew & Jennifer Schluter 14 

9 Kennith & Linda Reed 50 

9 James & Nancy Henry 66 

10 Brad & Anna Seiter 40 

18 William & Colette Hjerpe 35 

18 Cal  & Pam Watkins 45 

23 Thomas & Tracy Cushing 24 

30 Steven & Judith Rock 50 

30 Thomas & Kristi Carey 28 

30 Paul & Vicky Bartelt 33 
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog 

Ministry Update 

 
 

Where do we go from here? 
We have officially applied with Lutheran Church Charities to receive another LCC K9 Comfort Dog. 
The wait time could be approximately 18-24 months. 
 

What can our congregation do in the meantime?  
 Keep the ministry in your prayers 

 Please prayerfully consider joining this amazing ministry.  We welcome all those who want 
to answer God’s call to join Jesus on His mission and to share the mercy, compassion, 
presence and proclamation of Jesus to those who are suffering and in need.  You can be 
involved in any number of ways, such as: 

o Handler 
o Ministry Partner 
o Social media voice of the Comfort Dog 
o Scheduler 
o Caregiver 
o Prayer Partner 

 Please support us with your gifts and offerings 

o We still need the balance of the cost of the dog  

o We need funds to send handlers to training 

o There will be continued ministry costs 

 How do I get more information? 

o Call Tim & Christy Kramer – 707.255.0119 

o Watch our Ministry Moments during services 

 

Our LCC K9 Comfort Dog Ministry has had an amazing impact on our own team members, but 

more importantly, in the Napa community and beyond.  It is so important to continue serving in 

this way.  We look forward to having you on the team! 
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VETERANS DAY CHAPEL 

 
The public is invited to attend Chapel on Wednesday, November 6, at 8:40 a.m., as St. John’s 

Lutheran School honors and recognizes all veterans.  Please share this information with anyone who 

may be interested in attending.  
  

For children who attend St. John’s Lutheran and have family members who are veterans, we ask that 

you invite them to our Chapel Service! 
 

If you are a veteran, we would be honored to have you attend this very special Chapel Service.  If 

you know a veteran, please pass along this invitation.  

 
 

 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
The Men’s Saturday Morning Bible Study is currently 
studying the Gospel of Luke.  Join us for fellowship at 7:30 
AM and Bible Study from 8-9 AM.  
 

 

 

To all the women of SJL.  
 
We have completed our studies of 1 + 2 Peter and 
Jude. As of November 21st we have started to 
study the book of Acts. In these exciting times 
please consider joining us as we study the 
beginning of the 1st. Century church. The amazing 
courage, boldness of our brothers and sisters will 
encourage you as we meet the times ahead!  
 
If you have a question please contact Judi Rock 
707-738-6707. 
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Sep:   $52,866. 

Total Offerings for FY24/25 (as of 30 Sep 24):  $163,730 which is 2.72% or $2,108 

below our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses are in line with our budget and we paid all bills received.  *The budget amount 

shown below is based on the ten-year average offering received for that time period.  

 
Meditation: 

“Let us come into His presence with thanksgiving; let us make a joyful noise to Him with 

songs of praise!” (Psalm 95:2)(ESV) 

Thanksgiving 
 

Thanksgiving is a culmination of all the labor of the preceding year -- the tilling of the soil, the 

planting of the seed, the rain and sunshine nourishing the crop, and then the harvest!  

The same principle of hard work followed by a reward holds true in the spiritual realm.  "Let us not 

become weary in doing good, for at the proper time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up" 

(Galatians 6:9).  "For the Lord your God will bless you in all your harvest and in all the work of 

your hands, and your joy will be complete" (Deuteronomy 16:15b). 

 

Thanksgiving is also a time that causes nearly everyone, including unbelievers, to count their 

blessings.  While all of us are grateful for food, clothing, shelter, and good health along with family 

and loyal friends, only those who have faith in the Son of God can be truly thankful for the greatest 

blessing of all -- the forgiveness of sins and the hope of eternal life.  "Thanks be to God for His 

indescribable gift" (2 Corinthians 9:15)! 
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 $165,838   $163,730  

OFFERINGS YTD THROUGH SEP 

OFFERING INCOME FY24/25 

FY24/25 Budget Based on FY24/25 Actual 
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Prayer: 

Psalm 100 
1
 Make a joyful noise to the Lord, all the earth! 

2 
 Serve the Lord with gladness! 

    Come into His presence with singing! 
3 
Know that the Lord, He is God! 

    It is He who made us, and we are His; 

    we are His people, and the sheep of His pasture. 
4 
Enter His gates with thanksgiving, 

    and His courts with praise! 

    Give thanks to Him; bless His name! 
5 
For the Lord is good; 

    His steadfast love endures forever, 

    and His faithfulness to all generations. 

   
Adapted from “12 Months of Congregational Stewardship” by Ronald J. and Phyllis J. Chewning, Stewardship Advisors, Inc. 
 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. Grand Rapids: 

Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ESV) are from The ESV® Bible (The Holy Bible, English Standard Version®), copyright © 

2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers.  Used by permission.  All rights reserved. 
 

Scripture quotations marked (ISV) are from The Holy Bible: International Standard Version. Release 2.0, Build 

2015.02.09. Copyright © 1995-2014 by ISV Foundation. ALL RIGHTS RESERVED INTERNATIONALLY. Used by 

permission of Davidson Press, LLC. 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

We invite you to see our amazing SJLS 

actors perform in our 19
th
 annual musical 

production, Disney’s Aladdin Jr. 

 

November 20-23 @ 7pm 

November 23 &24 @ 2pm 

 

  

 

Questions?  Email 

TheatreBoxOffice@stjohnsnapa.org 
 

Thank you for supporting our 

talented students! 

 

 

 

For tickets, go to: 

https://bit.ly/SJLSAladdin 

Ticket Sales go Live at 

8pm on October 27
th

 

mailto:TheatreBoxOffice@stjohnsnapa.org
https://bit.ly/SJLSAladdin
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 Field Trips have begun at St. John’s Lutheran School for the 

2024-2025 school year and what a blessing they have 

been.  Kindergarten, first and second grade have all visited the 

pumpkin patch, third grade went to Bale Grist Mill, fourth grade 

took a tour of the Jelly Belly factory, fifth grade hiked Ring Mountain, sixth grade went to the CA 

Academy of Science and seventh and eighth grade visited the Exploratorium in San Francisco. 
 

October also held a successful Kindergarten Information Night on Wednesday, October 16.  It is 

always a pleasure to be able to share the St. John’s community with others.  If you are interested, or 

know of someone who has a child of school age for 2025-2026, please contact Kristin Goller 

at kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org. 
 

A huge thank you to Kevin Mathison and all of the volunteers who helped put on the Trunk-or-

Treat.  A wonderful, and sugar filled, evening was had by all! 
 

November will be a busy month for St. John’s Lutheran School! 
 

We start off the month with our Veteran’s Day Chapel on Wednesday, November 6.  We invite all 

Veterans to attend this special Chapel service with our students. 
 

We will be finishing the first trimester on Friday, November 8.  Parent Teacher Conferences will 

follow on Thursday, November 21 and Friday, November 22.  What a blessing that our parents and 

teachers will be able to meet and to share the academic, spiritual, social, and emotional growth of 

each child.  There will be no school on these days. 
 

We invite you and your family to attend the school musical “Aladdin” Wednesday, November 20- 

Sunday, November 24.  Under the direction of Sarah Kramer, Angela D’Angelo, and Cindy Powers, 

over 70 St. John’s Lutheran School students are busy learning lines, songs, and choreography.  This 

will be an amazing performance.  We hope to see you there! 
 

On Sunday, November 24 through Tuesday, November 26, all elementary teachers and preschool 

teachers and staff, including Pastor Mike and Kevin, will be attending the California- Nevada- 

Hawaii District All Workers Conference.  This conference will take place in Monterey.  We look 

forward to a wonderful lineup of speakers and the opportunity for fellowship amongst other 

Lutheran educators.  Please pray that this conference will be a learning experience for all of our 

teachers and for our safe travel. 
 

I wish you and your family a blessed Thanksgiving.   

 

“Enter His gates with thanksgiving 

    and His courts with praise; 

    give thanks to Him and praise His name. 

For the Lord is good and His love endures forever; 

    His faithfulness continues through all generations.”  Psalm 100:4-5 

 

In Christ, 

Christy Wood 
 

 

 

mailto:kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org
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Submitted by Farmer Ted 

 

The warm weather crops are all harvested. Normally we would be 

shifting to the cool weather plants like cabbages and broccoli. Sadly 

our broccoli and cabbage seedlings did not do well. The saying in 

Nebraska was, “Farmers don’t go to Vegas to gamble; they just visit 

their fields.” With the cool weather crops we gambled and lost!  So 

most of the fields are being tucked in snug beds under blankets of cover crop for a long winter’s nap. 

That will also give our volunteers some rest as well. By the grace of God, we did reasonably well 

anyway. We will end this year around (drum roll, please) the 20,000 lbs. mark of produce gleaned 

and taken to the CANV Food Bank for distribution. 

 

During November and December we will give attention to a 

different kind of harvest . . . harvesting dollars (and hopefully 

future volunteers) in support of our Mission. At the end of the 

year we will be joining with 67 other Napa Valley non-profit 

organizations seeking to raise money for their missions by 

participating in CanDo’s 2024 Give!Guide campaign. The 

reasons we participate in this program is that it helps make our 

community aware of our mission, and serves to generate some 

community gifts. You can always support our Mission through 

the usual ways provided by the church (as long as your gift or 

portion of it is earmarked for “S.J.L. Mission Farm”). CanDo’s 

Give!Guide also makes it easy, as well as giving you an 

opportunity  to fund the missions of others that may be close to  

your heart. Through GiveGuide you can give gifts by credit card or by check. You can divide your 

total gift among a number of other worthy organizations. The GiveGuide site provides plenty of 

explanation to help you do so. Using either portal, the church’s normal portal, or the Gift!Guide 

portal, is safe, easy, and works for us. Either way, the church will provide you by the end of January 

with evidence of a donation for tax purposes.  

 

The CanDoGiveGuide’s website is already open (CanDoGiveGuide.org). While contributions 

cannot be made until the official opening, November 15, the site is open early so that you can begin 

to familiarize yourself with how the system works, and with the other participating non-profits that 

also are worthy of your support.  Log on to the website at the address above and explore. By all 

means, go to the A to Z list and click on “St. John’s Lutheran Mission Farm”, and read all about us. 

Beneath our logo, you will also see a Facebook link. Click on it and you will be connected to our 

Facebook Mission Farm site. There you will find pictures of our work over this year and some 

interesting articles to give you a feel of our work in the fields in the various seasons.  
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Stephen Ministry: Love one another 
 

“Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you rest” 
Matthew 11:28 
 

When Do We Need God’s Love Most? Of course, we need that love every second of our lives.  But 

at times God’s love is especially precious to us, such as when:  

 we lose a loved one  

 life becomes so confusing that we do not know where to turn 

 we are dealing with an illness, or caring for a loved one who is ill 

 life becomes meaningless, and depression sets in  

 going through a divorce or separation 

 experiencing a spiritual crisis 

 life changes such as birth, adoption, miscarriage, or infertility 

At times like these, it is especially important to have someone who cares.  Our congregation has 

Stephen Ministers who offer Christian caring for those in need.   

 

     Suffering on our own is not God’s intent for us.  God did not create us to be independent.  We are 

created to be interdependent. God’s Word is clear: “It is not good for the man to be alone.  I will 

make a helper suitable for him” (Genesis 2:18).  The New Testament underscores this theme with 

more than 50 verses that contain the words “one another” such as “love one another, encourage one 

another, build up one another,” and “pray for one another.”   God’s love shows through when we 

allow other people to love, encourage, build up, and pray for us. 

 

     Our Stephen Ministers know about receiving care.  Many of them have received care themselves 

at some point in their lives – something that has motivated them to give care now.  They know how 

difficult it is to ask for help, and they also know the great personal and spiritual growth and healing 

that follow.  They know how to respond in a loving, caring, and nonjudgmental manner.  They are 

equipped, ready, and waiting to provide the comfort and care God very much desires you to have. 

 

     If you find yourself now or in the future facing difficulties in life, do not suffer alone. Take the 

courageous step of seeking help.  Open your heart to receiving God’s love and grace through another 

person.  Our Stephen Ministry offers the opportunity for a very confidential relationship with 

someone who will listen to you and provide you with the care and encouragement you need, helping 

Christ to bring rest to your weary, burdened heart. 

 

     To request the care of a Stephen Minister, contact Penni Cremen at pcremen@msn.com or Pastor 

Mike at the church office at 707-255-0119. 
 
Copyright © 2000 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 

  
 

 

 

 

mailto:pcremen@msn.com
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Daily Bible Readings for November 

 
 

 
  Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 119:137-144 2 Samuel 23:18-24:25 John 11:31-44 

2 Psalm 119:145-152 1 Kings 1:1-27 John 11:45-57 

3 Psalm 119:1-8 Deuteronomy 6:1-9 Hebrews 9:11-14, Mark 12:28-34 

4 Psalm 119:153-160 1 Kings 1:28-53 John 12:1-11 

5 Psalm 119:161-168 1 Kings 2:1-38 John 12:12-19 

6 Psalm 119:169-176 1 Kings 2:39-3:28 John 12:20-36 

7 Psalm 120 1 Kings 4:1-28 John 12:37-50 

8  Psalm 121 1 Kings 4:29-5:18 John 13:1-17 

9  Psalm 122 1 Kings 6 John 13:18-30 

10 Psalm 146 1 Kings 17:8-16 Hebrews 9:24-28, Mark 12:38-44 

11  Psalm 123 1 Kings 7:1-33 John 13:31-38 

12  Psalm 124 1 Kings 7:34-8:16 John 14:1-14 

13  Psalm 125 1 Kings 8:17-53 John 14:15-24 

14  Psalm 126 1 Kings 8:54-9:19 John 14:25-15:8 

15  Psalm 127 1 Kings 9:20-10:29 John 15:9-17 

16  Psalm 128 1 Kings 11:1-25 John 15:18-16:4 

17  Psalm 16 Daniel 12:1-3 Hebrews 10:11-14,(15-18),19-25, 
Mark 13:1-8 

18 Psalm 129 1 Kings 11:26-12:24 John 16:5-16 

19  Psalm 130 1 Kings 12:25-13:22 John 16:17-33 

20  Psalm 131 1 Kings 13:23-14:20 John 17:1-19 

21  Psalm 132 1 Kings 14:21-15:8 John 17:20-26 

22  Psalm 133 1 Kings 15:9-16:14 John 18:1-11 

23  Psalm 134 1 Kings 16:15-17:24 John 18:12-24 

24  Psalm 93 Daniel 7:9-10,13-14 Revelation 1:4b-8, John 18:33-37 

25 Psalm 135:1-12 1 Kings 18 John 18:25-40 

26  Psalm 135:13-21 1 Kings 19 John 19:1-11 

27  Psalm 136 1 Kings 20:1-21 John 19:12-24 

28  Psalm 137 1 Kings 20:22-21:16 John 19:25-37 

29  Psalm 138:1-5 1 Kings 21:17-22:28 John 19:38-20:9 

30 Psalm 138:6-8 1 Kings 22:29-53 John 20:10-23 

  

Daily Bible Readings for November 
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NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS  
1 Theresa Schoenfeld 

2 Wanda Miller 

3 Kyle McAhren, David Hudgins, Levi Cloud 

4 Gerry Schneider, Leonard Lamb, Whitney Powers 

5 Bruce Mooers, John Tortolani, Cameron Vaziri 

7 Karen Zachry, Marie Skillings 

9 Dustin Jones, Katie Zachry, Christi Jeffery, Bodhi Knutson 

10 Richard Dalen 

11 Alex Sneed   

13 Lauren Huss, Thomas Zimmermann 

14 Bailey Wilson, Kristi Clark 

15 Nicholas Manning, Ed Kaufmann, Hunter Bledsoe 

17 Clay Thompson, Betty Rawlins 

18 Zachary Diviak, Edel Van Houten 

19 Michele Arnold, Renee Lloyd 

20 John Tortolani, Marilyn Lemin, Patte Quinn 

21 Melanie Dal Cielo, Kelsey Uffmann 

22 Jaicee Vecera 

23 Michael Newton, David Franklin, Timothy Bouchet, Stella Squibb 

24 Anna Seiter, Chelsey Squibb 

25 Sarah Knutson 

26 Carolyn Hintze, Amelia Wedding 

27 Autumn Zimmerman 

28 Mark Morgenlaender 

29 James Regan, Carri Mello 

30 Mike Biggs, Erin Nicholson, Benjamin Franklin 

 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

Giving through Vanco Mobile is easy!  Just download the new app and create a 

new user profile in VANCO Mobile. 
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As a nation, we have designated the fourth Thursday of each 

November to be a day of Thanksgiving.  Most people have the sense 

of Thanksgiving in their minds all throughout this month.  In our 

homes we add touches of fall and perhaps some home décor that 

might even say “Give Thanks!”  We bake treats that smell warm and 

spicy!  These are good reminders to be thankful for all of God’s  

good gifts….family, friends, God’s love for us, faith, home, church, community, nation!  The 

list of blessings is endless!!  

 

November is a beautiful month as the leaves change color and the mornings are crisp.  How 

blessed we are to live in the North Bay with both Napa Valley and Sonoma Valley providing 

picturesque vistas for all who take time to be refreshed by the beauty of God’s creation.  It is a 

treasure to be shared with others!   

 

Would you consider taking a couple of hours sometime during the month of November to share 

this beauty with others? Think especially of those who have some limitation for transportation 

or easy mobility.  Do you have an elderly neighbor or a friend from church who might enjoy a 

drive with you up-valley one morning or afternoon this month?  A time to enjoy the change of 

seasons and a time to visit on the way?  Do you know someone who can no longer drive for 

themselves, but who would delight in a pleasant ride through this valley they have loved so 

much over so many years?  Perhaps you could stop along the way for a leisurely walk through 

the gardens of a winery, or the grounds around the Rhine House, or stroll on a path at Bothe 

Park, or take the walkway towards the Old Bale Mill.   Enjoy the sights, sounds, and fragrances 

of fall.  Drive along a couple of the cross roads of the Valley. Notice the changes in the 

vineyards, the old stone fences and bridges, the mountains surrounding the Valley, and the 

communities you pass through.  Stop at a favorite café for a little refreshment.  Enjoy your 

friendship!  

  

No, this article is not an advertisement for tourism!  It is an invitation to be caring for one 

another.  It is an opportunity for friends and neighbors to treasure one another, as you share the 

beauty of God’s gifts!   

_________________________________________________________________________ 
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3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 
 

 

 

 

Our weekly sermons are available on the St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.   

Visit our school website at:  www.stjohnsnapa.org  

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   

 

@sjlcnapa      @sjlcnapa   @stjohnsnapa 

 

https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/248942728988437/st-johns-lutheran-church/ 

 
 

 

 

 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121) 

Email: churchoffice@stjohnsnapa.org  Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager (ext. 120) 

 Mr. Kevin Mathison, Dir. of Youth Ministry (ext. 106) or 255-7451  

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970 Dr. Christy Wood, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  kbroyles@stjohnsnapa.org   Mrs. Kristal Broyles, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

 Mrs. Joy Dahl, Director of Preschool  (ext. 107) 

 

http://www.stjohnslutheran.net/
http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57
https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/248942728988437/st-johns-lutheran-church/
mailto:churchoffice@stjohnsnapa.org
mailto:kbroyles@stjohnsnapa.org

